Natural Sciences Chairs Council

January 10, 2011
1:00-2:35 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for December 6, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – NONE
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Computer Replacement Schedule – (see attachment) The dean went over the attachment of the replacement schedule for computers in department labs. The chairs were asked to peruse the list and to speak to Dr. Georgiou if there are any errors. It was suggested that departments that are up for replacements to share some of their old computers with other departments that have need of computers for their part time faculty. 
b. FRESCA (Faculty Research, Scholarly and Creative Activity database) – A student has been hired from our college to input faculty CVs, research and grant information. The dean urged the chairs to encourage their faculty to participate in utilizing this database.
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George This week he will attend a meeting for large lecture room allocation for the next academic year. For those departments that will be making changes and have need of lecture rooms size 60 or more, contact Dr. Georgiou immediately.
Winter – Classes began today, and census is on January 31st. Dr. Georgiou reminded the chairs to make sure that all faculty are assigned to the classes listed in PeopleSoft as soon as possible. 
Spring – Priority registration begins on February 4, 2011, and classes begin on April 4, 2011.
Summer – Schedule build is ongoing, and rooms will be open to everyone as of January 18th. Please secure all necessary rooms prior to the 18th. The deadline for the printed schedule is February 4th. Registration begins on May 9th.  The Dean projected that summer session will probably be through CEL again this year.
2. Winter enrollment - The dean reported that enrollment is going very well in our college and that we are at 99.2% of the adjusted targets. We should end up at about 100-101% as a college. The dean congratulated the chairs on their efforts in meeting the new targets. 
3. Governor’s Budget Talk – It appears that the UC and CSU will take a $1 billion cut next year, which amounts to $500 million each. The cut for our university will be about $19-20 million.  The dean projected that, after efforts to absorb the baseline line, the campus may still experience a $12-13 million reduction in baseline. The dean handed out an attachment that outlined the governor’s new budget proposal. The governor would like his reductions enacted into law by march.  The governor will be seeking voter approval to continue existing taxes.  If the vote is not approved or fails, then additional budget reductions will be taken.  The university’s administration will be meeting this afternoon to discuss and strategize for the budget cuts that will be allocated to our campus. A discussion followed.
4. Plans for the Dean Search - The provost met with the chairs and handed out a memo that he will send out this afternoon to the rest of the college in which he outlined his plan for the dean search for our college. The provost plans to appoint an interim dean for the 2011-12 AY. Any tenured faculty from our college are eligible to apply. To apply, interested faculty must submit a letter of interest and a current CV to Provost Bodman no later than February 15th. He will then review the applications and select 2-3 finalists. At that time, the provost will set up open forums for the college faculty and staff to attend before making his final decision. He plans on appointing an interim dean by the end of the winter quarter. The provost will approach the faculty senate to initiate the process of selecting 5 faculty representatives to serve on the search committee. The provost will also assign 1 staff person and 1 student to serve on the search committee. He hopes to have a permanent dean for the 2012-13 AY. 
5. Equipment Allocation – (see attached) The dean went over the equipment list that he has approved. In light of the recent proposed cuts, he is not sure how soon we will be able to order these items. If a department would like to switch out an item, please contact the dean as soon as possible. Departments cannot add items to the list at this point, only exchange items. The dean will notify the departments as soon as they are able to purchase the items on the approved list.
6. Topics for 50th Anniversary Capital Campaign – The university is planning a capital campaign for the 50th anniversary. The dean made five suggestions for the College, and each department needs to submit at least one suggestion that will take their department to the “next level” that donors would be interested in supporting. The chairs should speak with their faculty and bring suggestions to the next meeting. The dean’s suggestions and some of the chair’s suggestions are listed below.
a. Program Support for Observatory 

b. Support to build Planetarium 

c. Water Archives Support

d. CNS Museum Development and On-Going Support

e. Endowed Faculty Positions

f. Scholarships – PAES Scholarships

g. Need one idea from each department

h. A center for individuals with disabilities to include “Wounded Warriors”

i. Naming of the HPE Building – (Approach Kaiser and Beaver Medical Group)

7. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – There should be electricity by the end of the month. Due to the heavy rains a few weeks ago, there was a slide next to and under the road leading up to the observatory. This has caused a slight setback because the road is in danger of collapsing. The repair estimate is approximately $100k. It is estimated that the project has fallen three weeks behind due to the rain. The earliest the project will be completed will be the end of January. Physics will then need three months to move equipment and get everything calibrated before it can be officially opened. 
Garden near pool and fitness center – The project has suffered a setback due to the heavy rains. They will begin planting in February and continue through march. This is an optimistic estimate. 
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is making progress and they seem to be on schedule. During the heavy rains, there was a flood in HP-123 due to the storm drains being cluttered with debris and a construction coring still being open. As of today, the room is up and running and ready for students.
